
 

Sacred Heart School is a PBIS school 
 

SAFE        

RESPONSIBLE       

RESPECTFUL      LEARNERS 
From the Principal, 
 

It was with shock and sadness that on Monday we heard about the passing of one of our past students, James Penman.   

A kind hearted and cheeky young man who was always eager to say G’day.  The world is a little less bright without his 

light here on Earth.   

James and his sister Sarah completed their primary school years with Sacred Heart School and mother Judy, taught at 

SHS before retraining to become a nurse.  
 

Prayer: 

Father, we pray for the Penman family.  

Please remember them in your thoughts. Sarah, Judy and Chris, and others who are grieving the loss of James too soon. 
 

They're hurting for many reasons, and I ask You to help them through this season of loss.  

I reach out to You, the Father of compassion and the Source of every comfort, asking You to touch them with Your 

unfailing love and kindness.  

Be their God who comforts them as they're going through their struggles and bring them through the tough times ahead.  

Come alongside them in their pain and strengthen them. 

You're close to people whose hearts are breaking, those who are discouraged and have given up hope.  

May You who see their troubles and grief respond when they cry out, compel them to seek help when they're hurting. 

May they sense Your presence in this hour of need.  

In Jesus' name, Amen. 

 

Sovereign Hill 3/4 School 

Camp 

Year 3/4 students left at 

7:30am yesterday morning for 

their Sovereign Hill camp.   

Arriving late on Wednesday 

afternoon dinner was enjoyed 

by all. 

Girls were up and ready at 6am! Sunrise shot 
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Sacred Heart School Vision: 
Nurtures the dignity and value of each person; 
Develops a relationship with Jesus as central to  

how we live and love; 
Our choices and actions reflect awareness, compassion  

and commitment to others; 
Creates learning that is purposeful and innovative; 

Parents, students and staff work collaboratively to create  
a safe, supportive and stimulating learning environment 



 

 

Report from Mr Klippel that children are having a ‘Blast’ and thoroughly enjoying their time away. 
 

Thankyou’s 

Firstly, thank you to Regan, Bonnie and Dylan who helped cook the pancakes for Shrove Tuesday. 
 

Secondly, thank you to Lee Pethybridge and Maria Wetherill from the Catholic Education Office, for their continued 

support of Sacred Heart School staff as they continue their faith journey and professional development.  Your patience 

is genuine and your knowledge is immense. 
 

School Board AGM 24th March 2020 at 5pm SHS Library.  

The Board operates within a ‘Shared Wisdom’ model of leadership, is advisory in nature, and supports the work of the 

Principal.   

If you are interested in becoming a School Board Member nomination forms are available from Mary Smith at the front 

office. 
 

A few reminders: 

Please keep an eye out on our closed Facebook group, the school newsletter “The Philly”, email and letters from the 

school in order to communicate information regarding events.  If you do not have access to these forms of 

communication, please contact the school.   

This week: 

• Thursday 26th – 28th February 
o 3/4 Sovereign Hill Camp 

• Sunday 1st March 
o Parish Meeting Sacred Heart Church after 11:30 am Mass 

 

Next Week: 

• Book Week Fair: 
o 2nd – 6th March 2020 

• Wednesday 4th March:  
o Renee Murtagh and child psychiatrist: Parent information session mental health “What’s a normal 

response to trauma?” 6:00pm Question and answer to follow. SHS Lacey Centre. 

• Friday 6th March:  
o Year 5/6 Assembly 



Joke  

A priest, a rabbit and a minister walk into a bar... the rabbit turns around and says, “I think I’m a typo!”  
Courtesy of Brie Jones  

 

 

February 2020 

Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday/ 
Sunday 

24 25 

 

26 
 

27 
Yr. 3/4 Sovereign Hill 

Camp 

28 
Division Swimming – 

Wodonga 
Yr. 3/4 Sovereign 

Hill Camp 

29 

 

 

March 2019 
Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday/ 

Sunday 

2 
P & F Book Fair 

3 
P & F Book Fair 

 

4 
*Parent Information on 

Mental Health – SHS Lacey 
Centre - 6:00pm 

*Foundation Rest Day 
*P & F Book Fair 

*Regional Swimming-Shepp  

5 
P & F Book Fair 

 

6 
*Assembly-5/6 

*P & F Book Fair  

7/8  

9 
Labour Day Holiday 

 

10 
*Foundation start 

Full-time 

11 
 

12 
 
 

13 
 

14/15 
 

16 
P & F Meeting-3:30pm 

in SHS Library 

17 
Parent Teacher 

Interview Evening 

18 
Parent Teacher Interview 

Evening 

19 
 

20 
Nursing Home 
Visit - 5/6 Class 

21/22 
 

23 

 

24 

*End of Term Mass 
2pm 

*AGM School Board 
Meeting 5pm 

25 
 

26 

*Last day for Students 
*Assembly - Year 3/4 

 
 

27 
Student Free Day 
Staff Planning Day  

28/29 

30 31     

 

COMMUNITY ADVERTISEMENTS: 
 

Corryong Pool: 

Summer BBQ Corryong Pool 3:00pm – 7:00 p.m. Wednesday 4th March 2020 

Games, Prizes and Tunes available to enjoy.  Normal pool fees apply 
 

Corryong Circastics: 

Classes start on Tuesday!  Enquiries: 0434 345 425 or Email: heycoxkimb@gmail.com 
 

Are You Struggling? 

Please talk to someone Family members, friends, a GP or any of the following: 

Bushfire Counselling 1300 514 811 

Corryong Health 02 6076 3200 

SANE Australia Helpline 1800 187 263 

Beyondblue support service 1300 22 46 36 

Lifeline Australia 13 11 14 

Headspace 1800 650 850 

Mensline Australia 1300 78 99 78 

C Counselling:  

Grief Counselling, Crisis Counselling, General Wellbeing Family Law Mediation, Relationship Counselling 

4/103 Hume Street, Wodonga Vic 3690.  Phone: 02 6056 5226 – Mobile: 0434 785 707 – Fax: 02 6056 5227 

Email: carolstackpoole@bigpond.com.au  -  Website: www.carolstackpoole.com.au 


